

1199 Queen Street | Kincardine, Ontario N2Z 1G6 | Tel: 519-396-3331 ext 4342

June 17, 2025

By ordinary mail and by email to jmacarthur@huronkinloss

Township of Huron-Kinloss c/o Jodi MacArthur Chief Administrative Officer 21 Queen Street P.O. Box 130 Ripley ON, NOG 2R0

Attention: Don Murray, Mayor

Dear Mayor and Council,

Re: Kincardine and Community Health Care Foundation "Building Health Care for Generations"

Campaign

On behalf of the Foundation, we would like to express our appreciation to the Huron-Kinloss council for your ongoing support of our Building Health Care for Generations campaign. We are grateful for council's annual commitments of \$100,000 to our campaign over the past four years. Your decision to release the funds to us now is particularly welcome since it will help us establish to the Ministry of Health that we are on track to meet our campaign target of \$18M.

So far, we have raised over \$10M toward the redevelopment and expansion of our hospital and we continue in full campaign mode. Your past commitments and your continuing support are vital to ensuring we reach our campaign target. Thank you again and we would be happy to brief the council any time it wishes to receive a further update regarding the status of our campaign.

Yours truly,

Kathryn Freimanis

Campaign Committee Co-Chairs

Graham Mahood